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Tables Manual (RFT), and Department of Health and Human Services Emergency 
Relief Manual (ERM).   

The Medical Assistance (MA) program is established by Title XIX of the Social Security 
Act, 42 USC 1396-1396w-5; 42 USC 1315; the Affordable Care Act of 2010, the 
collective term for the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act, Pub. L. No. 111-148, 
as amended by the Health Care and Education Reconciliation Act of 2010, Pub. L. No. 
111-152; and 42 CFR 430.10-.25.  The Department (formerly known as the Department 
of Human Services) administers the MA program pursuant to 42 CFR 435, MCL 400.10, 
and MCL 400.105-.112k. 

Clients have the right to contest a department decision affecting eligibility or benefit 
levels whenever it is believed that the decision is incorrect.  The Department will provide 
an administrative hearing to review the decision and determine the appropriateness.  
The Michigan Administrative Hearing System (MAHS) may grant a hearing for any of 
the following: 

 Denial of an application and/or supplemental payments. 

 Reduction in the amount of program benefits or service. 

 Suspension or termination of program benefits or service. 

 Restrictions under which benefits or services are provided. 

 Delay of any action beyond standards of promptness. 

 For FAP only, the current level of benefits or denial of expedited service.  
Department of Human Services Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM) 600 
(October 1, 2015), pp 3-4. 

A request for hearing must be in writing and signed by the claimant, petitioner, or 
authorized representative.  Rule 400.904(1).  Moreover, the Department of Human 
Services Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM) 600 (October 1, 2015), p. 6, provides in 
relevant part as follows:   

The client or authorized hearing representative has 90 calendar days from 
the date of the written notice of case action to request a hearing. The 
request must be received anywhere in DHS within the 90 days. 

The Petitioner is an ongoing MA recipient that had requested Long Term Care (LTC) 
benefits.  On May 4, 2015, the Department notified the Petitioner that his application for 
Long Term Care (LTC) had been denied. 

 






